August 4, 2011 Dear Loosely Woven, With the bleak wintery days and the biting wind whistling round is just the tonic we needed. Your visit was just what the doctor ordered. The program always contains new and original items so it is interesting and refreshing. We enjoyed Dulcie's short story although it was a departure from her usual presentation and Dulcie sends her thanks to Barbara for reading it for her. From a star studded group it would be difficult to choose the best item but everyone said how much they enjoyed the piece with the harp. We should like to send our thoughts and love to Wayne on the loss of his mother. The 'Lament of Thora' was beautiful and very moving. Thank you again Wayne and cast and we will look forward to seeing you again in December. From all your Seaside Village friends

P